MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD

HELD TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2014 AT 7:30 P.M.
 AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET


Chairman Benjamin Gettinger called to order the November 18, 2014 regular meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board at 7:30 p.m.

A.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
B.
ROLL CALL
Members Present: 
 Anthony Sutton, Michael Dolan, John Grant, Jeanne Cervin (Vice Chair); Edward Mead, Tom Nichol, Tom Panzella, Jim Quish, Benjamin Gettinger, Chairman
Not Present:  Carl Moore
Staff:  David Sulkis, City Planner; Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk

C.  1.
8-24 APPROVAL – SALE OF OLD POINT ROAD (MAP 25, LOT 254, PARCEL 4)



Request for Board approval, under Connecticut General Statutes Sec. 8-24, for the exclusive sale or transfer of the above-referenced property, to the two abutting property owners, (Peter Mancini and Jeannine Garlock), upon the condition the property cannot be used as a building lot.

Mr. Sulkis:  This request was reviewed by the City Engineer, Gary Wassmer, who had no issues with the City disposing of the property.
Mr. Mead:  Will the property be sold or given to the property owners?
Mr. Sulkis:   The Board of Aldermen and Legal will decide whether the property will be sold or transferred.
Motion:  Mr. Quish made a motion to approve the 8-24 request for Old Point Road with the condition that the property may not be used as a building lot.
Second:  Mr. Nichol.
Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  Passed.

 
 2.
8-24 APPROVAL – Request by Mayor Benjamin G. Blake for Board approval, under Connecticut General Statutes Sec. 8-24, to use $55,000 of available funds from Open Space Fund Account No. 0040-4142-0434, for the purpose of continuing the services of an open space and natural resource agent.
Chairman Gettinger:  No one from the City to speak to this petition.  
Discussion:  The Open Space Manager position is vital and the OS Manager has been doing an excellent job.  Members questioned why this position has not been incorporated into the City’s budget.  By continuing to reduce the Open Space Fund for the Manager’s position, the City may not be in a position to purchase open space properties in the future.  More money is being taken out than being received through subdivision fees.  The Board had been told the salary would be funded by grants received.
The Chair asked Steven Johnson, the Open Space Manager to discuss the grants that the City has or will be receiving.  Mr. Johnson reviewed the grants and the amount of the grants that were received. 
He had a suggestion as to how his salary could be paid for from a portion of the grants received.
Motion:  By Ms. Cervin to approve the salary of the Open Space Manager from the Planning and Zoning Open Space Fund.  
Second:  By Mr. Sutton 
Discussion:  (Cervin) Let the Board of Aldermen know the Board is requesting that this position be put into the budget for the fiscal year starting July 2015 and to advise how this funding will be distributed.  (Grant) The Board should weigh taking money for the OS Manager’s salary out of the Open Space Fund to retain the funds for the purchase of open space property in the future. (Gettinger) In favor of the motion and continuing to pay for this position.  Getting much for very little at no cost to the taxpayer.   

Vote:  Eight members voted in favor.  Mr. Grant voted against the motion.

Motion:  Approved

D.

LIAISON REPORTS – None.
E.

REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE – Discussion of proposed regulation changes. 
Mr. Grant:  He is talking to the State DEEP on the Flood Management Regulations that had been submitted to them.
F.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – (11/5/2014)
Motion:   Ms. Cervin motion to approve (She had viewed the meeting)
Second:  Mr. Nichol
Discussion:  None 
Vote:  Eight members voted in favor of approval.  Mr. Gettinger abstained.
G.
CHAIR’S REPORT - None
H.
STAFF REPORT – None
I.  

ADJOURNMENT
Motion:  Mr. Nichol.

Second:  Mr. Dolan

Discussion:  None

Vote:  All in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on December 2, 2014.

Phyllis Leggett_____________________



Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
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